
Parish Staff: 
 

Bookkeeper                                            Philline Go     735-8558     
Secretary   Debbie Forgette  735-8558   
     

Parish Community Center (PCC) Coordinator    

 Michele Umemoto    735-1743 

Faith Formation: 
 

          Pre-school to 5th Grade  Karen Gorham    735-8558 
        6th to 8th Grades/Edge Danielle May  735-8558 
 & Meta Boik  735-8558 
        9th to 12th Grades/Life Teen            Joe Bliss  216-402-3118 

                            & Jennifer Moore    492-6209   
                                                      email: lifeteenhs@gmail.com 

        Confirmation Deacon Mike and Carol Gaulke 551-7626 
        Order of Christian Initiation of Adults   
               Joe and Sherry Schroeder 405-2242 
Ministers of Music: 
 

         4:00 p.m. Vigil Mass                Julianne Barnaby    735-2163 
         9:30 a.m. Mass              Jean McDonald    586-1784 
         5:00 p.m. Mass          Perry Kelly 735-8558 
         Children’s Choir Paula Bachelor 375-9019 

Ministries of Worship: 
          Scheduler for Liturgical Ministers  Trish Feeney 551-0486 
         Eucharistic Adoration                   Liz Friedrich 783-6223  
         Prayer Line                                  Adele Ogryzek  627-0201 
         Altar Server Training                    Zack Rinderer  582-2543  

Parish Ministries: 

   Mary Martha Prayer Group        Camille Henneberry 735-4858  
   Welcoming Committee           Jan Beardemphl 948-3367 

   PCC Nursery         Wynona Vaz  628-0754 

   Ministry to Sick and Shut-Ins   Deacon Eric Shaber 
                                                & Charlotte Shaber   208-521-7846 

   Bible Study                                 Judy Turner 438-7938  
   Women’s Group                                    Linda Rego  221-1130  

 Councils and Committees: 
 

          Parish Council                                    Jim Carey   627-0321 
         Finance Council                            Jared Liebert  947-9386 
         Stewardship                         Lenice & Pat Nagle  582-6893 

         Voice of the Spirit                    Dieter Bohrmann  987-3158 
         Parish Library                                 Ann Stevens   396-2723 
 

 Charter Organizations: 

         Catholic Daughters                   Linda Garner 627-2748 
         Knights of Columbus                 Clem Matylinski 531-5283                
         St. Vincent de Paul                       Message Line 591-0632 
         Scout Troop #275                        Teddy Herrera  350-0010  
 

Natural Family Planning:         Christine Disselkamp  628-8810 
                                                                Carol Gaulke    619-5464  

On Being Married at Holy 
Spirit … Engaged couples who 
wish to be married at Holy Spirit 
Parish are asked to contact the 
parish office at least nine months 

prior to their desired wedding date. The couple 
and the priest will then meet to begin the  
Marriage preparation program.  (735-8558) 

The Sacrament of Baptism   
Babies and young  children are usually  
baptized during Mass on Saturday or 
Sunday, or on Saturday at 2:00 p.m.  
Call the parish office for a list of up-
coming Baptism dates and to receive 
registration information for pre-Baptism  
classes.   (735-8558)  

August 6, 2023 

Deaths 
 

What should I do when there is a 
death in my family? 
Please call the parish office and speak with the 
office staff and the pastor before making ar-
rangements with the funeral home, to ensure that 
the church is available at the desired date and 
time.   (735-8558) 

Weekend Masses: 
   Saturday Vigil: 4:00 p.m. 
   Sunday: 9:30 a.m. and 5:00 p.m. 
 

Weekday Masses: 
    Monday: 9:00 a.m. 
    Tuesday: 5:30 p.m. 
    Wednesday through Friday: 9:00 a.m. 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 
    Tuesday: 4:15 - 5:00 p.m. 
    Sunday: 3:00 - 4:15 p.m.  
    or by appointment. 
 

Please visit our Holy Spirit Facebook 
page to join livestream events: 
https://www.facebook.com/
HolySpiritParishCommunity 
 

Office Hours: Monday through Friday 
   8:30 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. and  
   1:00 p.m. - 4:30 p.m. 

Parish of the Holy Spirit 
Mailing address: 7409 W. Clearwater AVE., Kennewick, WA 99336 

Parish office: 7411 W. clearwater ave., suite a, kennewick 

Office: 509-735-8558   
   

email: office@holyspiritkennewick.org 

website:  www.holyspiritkennewick.org 
Facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/HolySpiritParishCommunity 

 

Fr. Michael brzezowski 

509-735-8558 
pastor@holyspiritkennewick.org 

 
 

Deacon Ken Ellis           DEACON eric shaber            Deacon mike gaulke 

509-948-4355       208-521-7846                                 509-551-7626  
deaconkenneth@charter.net                ecshaber@gmail.com                                 micajere@msn.com 
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The Transfiguration of the Lord, August 6, 2023 
Calendar for the Week: (Note: PCC = Parish Community Center) 

Sunday, August 6:                                
The Transfiguration of the Lord 

 
Mass in the church at 9:30 a.m. Mass is also 
livestreamed on Holy Spirit Facebook page. 
 

Ice Cream Social, church kitchen patio and  
vestibule, immediately following Mass. 
 

Prayer Service, PCC hall, 11:00 a.m. 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation, PCC room 9,  
3:00 - 4:15 p.m. 
 

Mass in the 
church at 5:00 
p.m.  
 

Ice Cream Social, 
church kitchen 
patio and 
vestibule, 
immediately 
following Mass. 

Sunday, August 13:                                
Nineteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 
Mass in the church at 9:30 a.m. Mass is also 
livestreamed on Holy Spirit Facebook page. 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation, PCC room 9,  
3:00 - 4:15 p.m. 
 

Mass in the church at 5:00 p.m.  
 

 

Tuesday, August 8:  
Saint Dominic, Priest 

 
Sacrament of Reconciliation, CHURCH, 4:15 -  
5:00 p.m. 
 

Mass at 5:30 p.m. in the church. Mass is also 
livestreamed on Holy Spirit Facebook page. 
 

Rosary near the tabernacle, following Mass.  
 

Knights of Columbus Council 10653 officers, 
PCC room 9, 6:30 p.m.  
 

Knights of Columbus Council 10653 business 
meeting, 7:00 p,m. 

Monday, August 7: 
Weekday 
Saint Sixtus II, Pope, and Companions, Martyrs;  
Saint Cajetan, Priest 

 
Mass at 9:00 a.m. in the church. Mass is also 
livestreamed on Holy Spirit Facebook page. 
 

Scout Troop 275, PCC hall, 6:00 - 9:00 p.m. 

Saturday, August 12: 
Weekday 
Saint Jane Frances de Chantal, Religious 
Blessed Virgin Mary 

 
Sunday Vigil Mass in the church at 4:00 p.m.  
 
 

 

Wednesday, August 9: 
Weekday 
Saint Teresa Benedicta of the Cross, Virgin and 
Martyr 

 
Mass at 9:00 a.m. in the church. Mass is also 
livestreamed on Holy Spirit Facebook page. 
 

Mary Martha Prayer Group, PCC 5, 1:30 p.m. 
 

Friday, August 11: 
Saint Clare, Virgin 

 
Mass at 9:00 a.m. in the church. Mass is also 
livestreamed on Holy Spirit Facebook page. 
 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament, 9:45 a.m. 
to 4:45 p.m., in the vestibule. Concludes with 
Prayers for Priestly Vocations at 4:30 p.m. and 
the Rite of Benediction at 4:45 p.m. 
 

 

Thursday, August 10: 
Saint Lawrence, Deacon and Martyr 

 
Mass at 9:00 a.m. in the church. Mass is also 
livestreamed on Holy Spirit Facebook page. 
 

Celebration Choir, 7:15 p.m. 
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If you are unable to donate at this time, there are many other ways you can support us! You can continue to keep our senior 
priests and seminarians in your daily prayers. It has been through your spiritual and financial support of those studying for 
the priesthood that we see the seeds of future servants of our diocese sowed and nourished. Thank you. 

Msgr. Perron Auve 

PRIEST RETIREMENT AND SEMINARIAN EDUCATION SPECIAL COLLECTION 

In case you didn’t attend Mass last weekend at Holy Spirit, 
please know that we still have the opportunity to support the 
annual Diocesan Priest Retirement and Seminarian 
Education Special Collection. This important collection 
supports our 17 retired priests who have faithfully served our 
community for many years; including Fr. O’Shea and Msgr. 
Auve. The collection also supports the men studying for the 
priesthood for our diocese, including Ramses Yates, who spoke 
to us last weekend about the importance of this collection for 
fully funding our seminarians’ education. It is not too late to 
give. You are welcome to make a check payable to the Parish of 
the Holy Spirit. Please designate the collection name in the 
memo, or visit https://yakimadiocese.org/ to give online.  

Fr. John O’Shea Seminarian  
Ramses Yates 

 

Did You Know? Forty-four priests are actively serving in the Diocese of Yakima. Eight of the active priests are 65 years of 
age and older.  
 

 1. Total Annual Operating Budget for Seminarian Education: $436,800  
 

  7 seminarians @ $62,400 each—Annual operating costs include tuition, room and board, fees, books, 
  health insurance and medical expenses 
 
 2. Total Annual Operating Budget for Retired Priests: $800,700 
 

  17 priests @ $47,100 each—annual operating costs include retirement, health insurance, medical  
  expenses and retreats 

 

From the Pastor’s Desk … 

 
MORE INFORMATION ON INTINCTION: 
 

In a recent decree promulgated by Bishop Tyson, the parishes of the Diocese of Yakima will be allowed—
beginning on Tuesday, August 15, 2023—to offer the Precious Blood of Christ to the faithful by INTINCTION. 
What is intinction? Intinction is when the priest or deacon reverently dips the Host into the Precious 
Blood of Christ and the communicant receives both Sacred Species ON THE TONGUE. 
 

From www.catholic.com … 
 

Question: 
 

I have heard that the Holy See does not allow us to dip the Host into a chalice to receive the Eucharist under 
both forms. But when I watched part of World Youth Day Masses on TV, I saw many clergy, including bishops 
and cardinals, doing this. What are the rules of the Church on this practice? 
 

Answer: 
 

The dipping of the Host into the Consecrated Wine is called “intinction.” The current edition of the General 
Instruction of the Roman Missal states:  “The Blood of the Lord may be received either by drinking from the 
chalice directly or by intinction” (245), so the practice is permitted. What is not permitted is for the lay 
faithful to self-communicate by dipping the Host that they will consume into the Precious Blood. This 
action can only be done by a priest or bishop. Deacons always receive Holy Communion from a priest or 
bishop; they do not self-communicate. 
 

Through the reception of Holy Orders (ordination), priests and deacons are Ordinary Ministers of Holy 
Communion. They are the ones who will offer the Body and Blood of Christ—by intinction—to the lay faithful of 
our parish (and the other parishes of the Diocese of Yakima). 

 
God’s Blessings, 
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Holy Spirit seeks volunteers to help 
plan and prepare meals for our 
LifeTeen and Edge nights on Sunday 
evenings. LifeTeen and Edge run from 
September to May. If you’ve got the gift 
of hospitality and are interested in 
helping feed our youth before their 

Edge/LifeTeen classes begin, please contact Jennifer 
Moore (492-6209) or Joe Bliss (216-402-3118).  

STEWARDSHIP: In the Gospel today, Peter yearns to do something 
to make concrete the Transfiguration he had witnessed. But to be a 
good steward of this spiritual gift, he was instructed to be still, to 
listen to Jesus, and to wait for His direction. Good advice for us, too!  
 

July 23: $15,176.72        Recorded givers: 115  
 

Thanks for your giving of time, talent and treasure.  
 

For online giving, visit: 
https://giving.parishsoft.com/app/giving/holy7409270 

 

Thank you for maintaining your financial support of our parish as you 
are able. If you’d prefer to mail an offering, please send it to Parish of 
the Holy Spirit, 7409 W. Clearwater Ave., Kennewick, WA 99336. If 
you are currently using offering envelopes and would like to switch to 
online giving (or bill-payer from your bank), please call the parish 
office so we can discontinue your envelope mailings with our printing 
service. Thank you. 

 

WEEKLY MASS INTENTIONS 
All dates are tentative. 

 

Monday  August 7                                       Sandy Davis RIP 
Tuesday  August 8, 5:30 p.m.                    Jerry Calvey  RIP 
Wednesday August 9                       Marcel “Pete” Dufault RIP 
Thursday August 10                                       Amy Rieck RIP 
Friday  August 11                    Dale Edward Weissner RIP 
Saturday  August 12, 4:00 p.m.                              Eli Ziegler  

Sunday  August 13, 5:00 p.m.                    Lois Hanses RIP 
The Sunday morning Mass is normally offered for the people of the parish.  

  
To have your need added to our parish prayer phone chain,  

please call Adele Ogryzek at 627-0201.  
To have your need added to the list which is published in the bulletin  

once each month, please call the parish office. 

 

(PRACTICING) CATHOLIC— 

RECOGNIZE GOD IN YOUR ORDINARY 

MOMENTS 

By Colleen Jurkiewicz Dorman 
 

Transfigured 
 
We have all had moments when we seem to get a 
glimpse of heaven. 
 
For me, they come with the sacraments: in the pew 
following my First Communion, kneeling before the 
bishop as he sealed my forehead with Chrism at my 
Confirmation, standing opposite my husband on our 
wedding day, cradling my newborns as the priest 
poured holy water over their little foreheads, claiming 
them for Christ. Moments when the veil between this 
world and the one to come is pulled away, and our 
hearts cry out: “Lord, it is good we are here.” 
 
Like Peter at the Transfiguration, we desperately wish 
the feeling would last forever. We want to hang onto 
the certainty, the confidence and the joy that radiates 
from our souls. We want to spend forever looking upon 
the transfigured face of Christ. 
 
But we are not in heaven yet. We raise our eyes, seeing 
only this world before us, the words of Jesus ringing in 
our ears: “Rise, and do not be afraid.” 
 
“His dominion is an everlasting dominion that shall 
not be taken away, his kingship shall not be 
destroyed.” — Daniel 7:14 

©LPi 

 

 

 
 

CONGRATULATIONS! 
 

Noah Suarez Marks and Dahlia Suarez Marks,  
son and daughter of Charles and Gladys Suarez Marks,  

were baptized at Holy Spirit on July 30th.  
May God’s blessings of peace and joy be with them 

and may the Lord protect them all of their days. 

Catholic Schools Scholarships 

 

If you are a registered family at the Parish of the 
Holy Spirit (with a history of supporting our 

parish financially) and you have sons/daughters 

enrolled in one of the Catholic schools in the Tri-

Cities …  

 

• St. Joseph’s School 

• Christ the King School 

• St. Patrick’s School 

• Tri-Cities Prep 
 

… then you should know that Holy Spirit tuition 

reduction scholarships are available for the 

upcoming academic year. For further information, 

contact Pat Moore (pat@holyspiritkennewick.org) 

or the parish office soon, as our Scholarship 
Committee will be meeting in the coming weeks. 

 

Plan to donate at the Holy Spirit Council of the 
Knights of Columbus sponsored Blood Drive 
from 11:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. on Friday, 
August 18 at the American Red Cross offices, 
7202 West Deschutes Avenue in Kennewick.  
 

Sign up in the vestibule after Masses this 
weekend or sign up online at 
redcrossblood.org. Enter “Holy Spirit 
Kennewick” on the sign-up page.  
 

Every two seconds someone in the U.S. needs 
blood!  
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VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
 

Our Refreshment Ministry is an important ministry to 
parishioners and visitors alike. Sharing refreshments 
after every weekend Mass encourages fellowship and is 
yet another visible sign that our parish is welcoming of 
all guests. Volunteers in this ministry set up coffee, 
cookies and lemonade before Mass, and serve and 
clean up after Mass. It is a fun ministry which doesn’t 
involve meetings or evening commitments. There are 
openings for helpers, especially after the 4:00 p.m. 
Mass on Saturdays. Please call Judy Urrutia at 509-628
-2361 to volunteer.  

The Seniors Helping All Kids’ Education (S.H.A.K.E.) 
collection of school supplies in the designated box in 
the vestibule ends Thursday, August 10. 
S.H.A.K.E., a program of Catholic Family and Child 
Services, will distribute the school supplies to 
children throughout Benton and Franklin counties. 
Students need all kinds of supplies including 
pens, pencils, paper, binders, crayons, 
markers, glue, backpacks, scissors and more! 

 

SPIRITUAL EXERCISES IN EVERYDAY LIFE 
Life-Changing Retreat Invitation 

 
Are you interested in growing closer to Christ, improving 
your prayer life, and/or talking with a spiritual director? 
The Spiritual Exercises in Everyday Life (SEEL Tri-Cities) 
could be just what you need. This year, SEEL begins on 
Saturday, September 9, and continues every second 
Saturday through May 11, 2024. We meet in person at the 
Parish of the Holy Spirit in Kennewick and through the 
Zoom App for those who cannot attend in person. The 
Saturday group meetings will be from 9:00  to 11:00 a.m. 
Application deadline is Wednesday, August 9, 2023.  
  
During the Spiritual Exercises, participants learn to pray 
with various prayer methods such as meditation, 
contemplation, imaginative prayer, the Examen, and 
discernment. We provide prayer materials, as well as assign 
you a trained spiritual director to assist you. We ask that 
participants attend monthly group meetings, pray daily for 
an hour, and make a monthly donation (if possible) to help 
fund training and equipment. Space is limited, so please 
apply early. For more information or to download our 
application, please visit https://seeltc.com; or email 
info@seeltc.com. For questions or to discuss, please call 
Johnette Sullivan at 509-910-1685. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

The Knights of Columbus will be hosting Ice 
Cream Socials after all Masses this weekend, Plan 
to join us for fellowship and a sweet treat, totally 
free! Like last year, cups and cones will be 
available. 

 

A NOTE FROM ST. SERRA CLUB OF TRI CITIES 
 

St. Peter tells us that Jesus "received honor and glory 
from God the Father when that unique declaration 
came to Him from the majestic glory, 'This is My Son, 
My beloved, with Whom I am well pleased.' Moreover 
we possess the prophetic message that is altogether 
reliable. You will do well to be attentive to it, as to a 
lamp shining in a dark place, until day dawns and the 
morning star arises in your hearts." (Second Peter 
1:17, 19) Discover life as a priest, deacon, sister, or 
brother; being attentive to the apostle’s prophetic 
message and sharing its light with others. 

 
 
 
 
 
Serving at the altar of God is a true privilege! There are 
opportunities for all adults—both women and men— as well 
as young people of our parish in grades 4 through 12, to train 
to serve the Lord and our parish in this important way. Those 
in grade 3 who have received First Eucharist may also be 
considered after speaking with Zack Rinderer. Family 
members are encouraged to train together and serve together. 
Training sessions are currently being planned. If you are 
interested, please call Zack Rinderer at 582-2543. 

 

The Transfiguration: Sacred Art 
Dr. Ben Akers and Taylor Kemp sit 
down with Raffaello Sanzio’s 
painting, “The Transfiguration,” to 
discuss its theological meaning and 
how it can speak to us today. 

Edith Stein: The Seventh 
Chamber 
This film is a moving, artistic 
portrayal of the life of Jewish 
philosopher, Catholic convert, and 
Carmelite martyr Edith Stein. It 

powerfully captures the interior struggles of this extraordinary 
woman and her journey toward the Lord. 

CREATE YOUR FREE ACCOUNT AT FORMED  
which provides instant access to thousands of Catholic movies, 
programs, audio, and books. To sign up: go to formed.org, click 
on “sign up,” click on the third option, “I belong to a parish or 
organization,” type in your zip code, choose “Parish of the Holy 
Spirit,” and enter your name and email.  

 
 
 
 
Next week, our parish will take up the 139th annual Black and 
Indian Mission Collection. Our support of this collection helps 
build the Church in African American, Native American, and 
Alaska Native communities from coast to coast. Schools, parish 
religious education programs, and diocesan ministries depend on 
your generosity to help them spread the Gospel of Jesus Christ!  
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